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2019 – Notice to Shipping #27  
MAISONNEUVE REGION  
MONTRÉAL / LAKE ONTARIO SECTION  

Revised Vessel Speed Restriction - Brockville Narrows to 
Prescott      (Cancelled 2019/09/12) 

This notice rescinds Notice to Shipping No. 14 of 2019.   

Mariners are advised that currents are increasing in the upper St. Lawrence River.  As a result, 
in order to maintain safe ship maneuverability, the speed restriction for downbound ships has 
been revised. 

Between buoy 132 and light 147:  

- Downbound ships are limited to 10.5 knots (Column IV of Schedule II – Table of 
Speeds) in the Seaway Handbook Practices & Procedures) 

- Upbound ships continue to be limited to 8.5 knots 

Vessel speeds will be monitored closely and there will be zero tolerance for ships exceeding the 
speed limit. 

Mariners are also reminded to watch their wake, particularly when navigating close to shore. 

We will continue to closely monitor the conditions and inform you of any change. 
 
 
 
Maisonneuve Region 
August 12, 2019 
  


